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Iôm sure you will have heard a lot in the media regarding the introduction 
of the updated Relationship Sex Education and Health Education Guidance. 
As a school, we now need to write our policy. Parental voice is very 
important and we would like a selection  of parents with children in 
different year groups to meet with us. It would be really helpful if you 
have a child in Year 6 who has recently received some puberty lessons to 
be a part of the team, even if your child wonôt be at Purley School when 

the guidance comes into effect. It wonôt be a long meeting, about 40 minutes. It will be after Easter. If 
you are interested please let the office know. It would also be helpful if you indicated if you preferred 
the meeting during the  school day or in the evening. 

For more information see the draft document, especially pages 19-24. 
https://assets.publishing.service.gov.uk/government/uploads/system/uploads/attachment_data/file/781
150/Draft_guidance_Relationships_Education__Relationships_and_Sex_Education__RSE__and_Health_
Education2.pdf 

  

Quiz Night Update 

 

We raised an amazing £894.95 from the Fish & 
Chips Quiz Night so thank you very much again 
for all your support.  
 

Purley Parish Council Grant 

Can we please thank Louise Miller and Mrs Lees, 
the School Business Manager, who successfully 
gained a grant from Purley Parish Council. The 
school has been awarded £472.50 to put towards 
the new picnic benches. We canôt wait to see 
these installed in the summer term.  

Easy Fundraising 

Donôt forget to use easyfundraising for all your 
online shopping! Visit easyfundraising.org.uk 
website or download the app!   
 
Sign up, select our school and start raising funds 
today! All you need to do is remember to go to 
the app or the website every  time you shop!  
Youôve raised another whopping Ã106.87 from 
October to December, through easyfundraising! 
Thank you. It all helps.  

 

Tour De Purley 

Just a reminder to book as soon as you can for 
Tour de Purley on Sunday 19th May! 

Time to dust off your cycle helmets, oil those 
chains and get training! You can also ask your 
lovely friends, family and neighbours for 
sponsorship. There is a paper sponsor form 
available from the office  or you can raise money 
online with www.justgiving.co.uk 

Further details available on the newly designed 
website - www.tourdepurley.co.uk 

  

 
We had a long walk on Monday around 
the Woodland paths. There were 
various activities to try out: log 
balancing, making music, measuring, 

stepping stones and a tunnel to get through and 
follow the path. We spotted primroses and 
blossom. We only just had time for our hot 
chocolate and snack before it was time to return 
to school - time flew by! A reminder that next 
week is our last trip to Woodland. I t will then be 
the turn of the Hedgehog children who will be 
going after Easter. Mrs Hodsdon 

 
STARS OF THE WEEK  
 

HEDGEHOG CLASS 

FOPS  

YEAR 1 WOODLAND 
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A form was sent out via Parentmail on 
Wednesday. Deadline to reply is Monday 25th 
March. Allocation of places will be confirmed by 
Wednesday 27th March.  
 
 
 
 
The children are making steady progress with 
their swimming getting more confident. Next 
week is the last session for this term. Swimming 
will restart on Monday 29 th April.  
 
 
 
 
Netball 
Last Friday, our Year 6 netball team played a 
friendly match against Long Lane. This is one of 
their first proper matches and they did 
exceptionally well, winning the match 9 -5. The 
improvement in their play and working as team 
has been outstanding. I would like to say a huge 
thank you to Charlotte Maskell and Lynda Pavey 
for all their help and support coaching the team 
and helping them reach this standard of play. We 
are hoping to hold some more friendly matches 
with Long Lane and other local schools. If you 
feel you could help in anyway please let me 
know. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Football and Netball Tournament 
Yesterday, 18 children from Years 5 and 6 
represented the school in a football and netball 
tournament at Kennet School, Thatcham. 
Throughout the event , I was very proud of all 
our children, showing excellent sportsmanship 
towards others and each other. Their team work 
and support was outstanding.  The football team 
were up against some strong competition, but 
continued to defend and attack right until the 
very last match, showing strong resilience and 
enthusiasm.   
 
I believe that our netball win last week against 
Long Lane truly motivated our netballers, who 
also played exceptionally well and who too were 
up against some very confident teams. In t rue 
Purley style, they persevered and kept each 
other motivated and resisted under pressure. All 
their hard work and determination gave them a 
very well deserved 3rd place overall! 
 
Well done to all of our spor ts people, you did 
Purley proud! Once again a massive thank you to 
Charlotte Maskell for coaching the team both 
before and during the event and to Claire Evans 
who helped me manage the footballers. 
Mrs Pickering 
 

 
 

 
 
 

CLUBS FOR SUMMER TERM 

YEAR 2 SWIMMING 

SPORTS NEWS 



 
 
 

We have been finding out about how 
astronauts live in space and the 
children wrote lists of the t hings they 
would like to take with them if they 

ever went in a rocket. The favourite item seemed 
to be a teddy bear!  
 
The children have been practising estimating and 
we had a challenge in class to guess how many 
pompoms were in the jar. They also had great  
fun feeding the hungry crocodile by picking two 
numbers and only giving him the number which 
was more than the other.  
 
Next week we will be exploring how we can 
make light with simple circuits, and in maths we 
will be using money. Mrs Burton 
 
 
 
 

Badger class have been poets this 
week: reading, performing, composing 
and then wri ting our own dinosaur 

acrostic poems. We tried to include exciting 
words that describe sounds like roar, stomp and 
crunch.  
 
In Maths, Year 1s have been counting in 5s and 
finding ten more than a number. Year 2s have 
been placing fractions on a number line.  
 
In Science, we learned about different habitats 
that animals live in such as desert, ocean and 
rainforest. We also made a timeline to show 
when the dinosaurs were on earth and sorted 
dinosaurs into the Triassic, Jurassic and 
Cretaceous periods.  Mrs Hodsdon 
 
 

 

I t's been another busy week in Owl 
class with lots of 'vocal' tasks! I 
mean more than normal!  

In English the children have continued looking at 
Aboriginal tales and are preparing one orally to 
say with a partner around our forthcoming 
campfire morning. 

We have also started practising for our Easter 
Service, words sent home on Monday (inside 
their reading record book). Can you please help 
your child learn their words.  

In Maths, there has been some revision on 
previously learnt methods and skills. The 
digestive system was the focus in science and I 
understand the children have been learning new 
vocabulary for certain body parts!  

Once again it is super to see all the amazing 
home learning projects starting to arrive in the 
classroom. The Easter Gardens all look amazing! 
Mrs Pickering 

 

 
Learning about European 
movements during the Second 
World War has occupied much of 
this week in Woodpecker. We have 
learned about battles in the skies 

and how Messerschmitt aircraft compared with 
spitfires, about the bravery of the RAF and how, 
never in the history of human conflict, has so 
much been owed by so many to so few (Winston 
Churchill).We have sketched and painted spitfires 
and created our 3D models. 
 
In English, we are considering the fairy-tales told 
to comfort the protagonist in our book and are 
reflecting the nature of oral story -telling and 
children will be re-telling one of their favourite 
fairy-tales. 
 
We have been consolidating our understanding 
of coordinates in 4 quadrants in Year 6 maths 
and how a shape's location changes when it is 
translated or reflected.  Year 5 mathematicians 
have been considering what a polygon is. They 
have investigated the properties of quadrilaterals 
and regular polygons and practised measuring 
angles. 
 
In science, we are continuing to think about 
inheritance. This week, we explored how 
characteristics can be passed down through 
several generations and why children from the 
same parents may look quite different.  
Mrs Archer 
 
 
 
 
 
Hedgehog Class 
Star of the week: Esme for remembering the 
order of the planets in our solar system  
Friendship Star: Freya for always being kind to 
everyone 
Paragon: Jacob 
 

 

STARS OF THE WEEK  
 

HEDGEHOG CLASS 

BADGER CLASS 

WOODPECKER CLASS  

OWL CLASS 



Badger Class 
Star of the week: Brandon for trying his best in 
all his work 
Friendship Star: Amelia Mae for taking care of 
all her classmates 
Paragon: Jax 
Woodland Star: Daniel for walking so far 
despite his sore feet! 
 
Owl Class 
Stars of the week: Molly for excellent work 
adding 3 digit numbers using a written method  
Friendship Star: Harry for supporting his 
friends in class and in the playground 
Paragon: Jaiden S 
 
Woodpecker Class 
Star of the week: Elyssa for being a stunning 
role model for other children across the school. 
Friendship Star: Ethan for his kindness to 
everyone 
Paragon: Ryan 
 
Delightful diners: Esme, Cora, Daniel, Ayman, 
Casey A, Elsie, Jacob B, Evans 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
  

 

 

 

 
  

26/03/19  Choir singing at the Anvil 

02/04/19  Year 4 ï Easter Egg Challenge at 
Denefield 

03/04/19  Choir singing at Bishop Andrew Service 

05/04/19  Owl Class parents invited to Easter 

service at St Maryôs Church, 09:30 

05/04/19  End of Spring Term 2, 13:15 

08/04/19-
23/04/19 

Easter Break 

24/04/19  Start of Summer Term 1 

29/04/19  Year 2 weekly swimming lesson start 

29/04/19  Year 5 weekly swimming lesson start 

29/04/19  Foundation Woodland School start 

02/05/19  Cross country competition 

w.c 

13/05/19  

KS2 SATS 

19/05/19 Tour de Purley 

23/05/19  End of Summer Term 1, 15:00 

24/05/19-
31/05/19 

May Half Term 

03/06/19  Start of Summer Term 2 

06/06-07/06 Year 4/5 camping at Rushall Farm 

w.c 

10/06/19  

Year 6 residential trip to Swanage 

w.c 
10/06/19  

Year 1 phonics screening 

29/06/19 Summer Fair 

w/c 

01/07/19  

Sports Week (incl Sports Day on 

05/07/19)  

15/07/10  Open Afternoon for parents, 13:30 

17/07/19  
18/07/19  

Year 6 Production, 18:30 

19/07/19  Year 6 Leavers Party (TBC) 

24/07/19 End of Academic Year, 13:15 

As always, please remember our doors are open, should you wish to 
discuss any concerns, ask questions or celebrate successes regarding 
your children. You can contact me by phone on 0118 9842384 or email: 
headteacher@purley.w-berks.sch.uk 
 

Karen Fakes (Headteacher),  

Learn to Love, love to Learn 

DIARY DATES 
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Community Page 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Purley on Thames Cricket Club  



 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 


